
Notice Date: December 15, 2021 
To: Ohio Medicaid Providers 
From: CareSource 
Subject: UPDATE: Continuous Glucose Monitor (CGM) Medical 

Benefit Change  
Effective Date: December 15, 2021 

Summary 
CareSource is dedicated to partnering with you in the most effective way to manage our 
members’ care. We routinely review products available on the pharmacy benefit and encourage 
you to actively work with your CareSource patients in communicating this change for continuous 
glucose monitors (CGM) as we continue to work to expand access. 

CareSource made an announcement on November 15, 2021, indicating CGM will only be 
covered through the pharmacy benefit effective December 15, 2021. That notification is 
being rescinded. Effective December 15, 2021, CareSource will be extending the 
allowance of CGM billing through the DME channel until further notice. Pharmacy benefit 
billing will still be permitted as planned effective December 15, 2021.   

The CGM policy can be found here. 

Impact 
All CareSource Ohio Medicaid members currently receiving CGM supplies through the medical 
benefit  

Questions? 
For any questions, please contact CareSource’s Provider Services at 1-800-488-0134, Monday 
through Friday, 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. Eastern Time (ET). 

https://www.caresource.com/documents/medicaid-oh-policy-pharmacy-continuous-glucose-monitoring-20211115/

